
 
 
To All Winter 2023 NYLT Participants and Unit Leaders: 
  
First, thank you all again very much for a great and successful course.  I know in talking with both the 
youth and adult staff they all had a great time.  As you know the practical part of the course was 
completed in February and all of the participants should be working on their VISIONS and GOALS for 
their units. 
  
What is next? 
1.  Continue making your Vision and Goals a reality! 
2.  Once a Scout has completed their visions, they should schedule a Scoutmaster Conference with their 
unit leaders to review and confirm completion. 
3.  Unit leaders should then "sign off" on the last line in the "green books". 
4.  Join us at the Course reunion on May 17th. 
  
90 DAY COURSE REUNION / LAST TROOP MEETING - MARK YOUR CALENDARS!! 

Where: Wednesday, May 17th, 2023 at Camp Herms (1100 James Place, El Cerrito, CA 
94530) 
When: Green Book Reviews start at 7:00pm and the Ceremony will start around 7:20pm ending 
before 9:00pm 
What to Wear: Full Field (Class A) Uniform 
What to Bring: Bring Your Leader Signed Green Books 
What you will receive: You will receive NYLT Patches and a Certificate of Achievement.  If you 
have completed your Vision, you will also receive a NYLT neckerchief recognition award. 

  
Even if you haven't completed your Visions by May 17, please still come to the reunion and cheer on your 
other patrol members who have completed theirs.  Participants who complete their Visions after May 17 
but no later than February 26, 2024 will have the opportunity to be recognized for their completion at a 
later NYLT course meeting or staff development day in this Fall or next Winter.  We are all very proud of 
the Scouts and hope that they enjoyed their NYLT journey with us.  Please let me know if you have any 
questions and thank you for supporting our course and the Scouting movement. 
  
Yours in Scouting, 
 
Bill Johansen 
Course Director and Scoutmaster of the Boys Troop 
Winter 2023 NYLT 
Golden Gate Area Council 

 
Amy Cole 
Scoutmaster of the Girls Troop 
Winter 2023 NYLT 
Golden Gate Area Council 

 


